
 
 
Dear EDF members, delegates to the EDF AGA and Board meetings, 
 
I informed the Board last week that the EDF secretariat is managing cash-flow constraints right now, 
and until the end of December.  
 
I would like to thank all members for their membership contributes, and other contributions and co 
financing of our work this year- it is important for our cooperation and the sustainability of EDF.  
 
I would like to apologise to those delegates who have not received reimbursements of their expenses 
for meetings of EDF governing body meetings. Our cash flow situation will be alleviated partly in 
January, due to an overdraft facility becoming available. However, until the receive of our funding for 
2016, we will be very restricted.  
 
Please contact me if you urgently need reimbursement before January. Otherwise, thank you for 
being patient until we start repayments in January.  
 
Best regards, 
 
Catherine  
 
 
 
Catherine Naughton  
Director 

European Disability Forum | nothing about us without us 

tel +32 2 2865181 | fax +32 2 282 46 09  

catherine.naughton@edf-feph.org - www.edf-feph.org 

Sign up to our newsletter, Disability Voice 

Skype : catherinenaughtonedf 
 

    
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

save a tree: think before you print 
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